The Governing Body of the City of Liebenthal met in regular session on Monday April 11, 2022, at the City Building at 6:00 p.m. Presiding was Council President William Stark, council members present were Barb Matal, Stephanie Schmidt, Darrell Warner, Kathy Herrman, Beverly Stark City Clerk, and Water/Wastewater Operator Shelby Waterhouse. No residents were in attendance.
Minutes from the meeting held March 14, 2022, were read.  S. Schmidt moved to approve the minutes as read, D. Warner seconded, vote unanimous to accept the motion.
Clerk’s Notes:  Pay Estimate 6 (Final) from Esfeld Construction needs to be signed by the mayor. The Consumer Confidence Report received from KS Dept. of Health was sent in the April billing. The City received a KDHE violation for water samples that were sent by the City, but not received by KDHE. The City has received a follow-up report with clear coliform results.  SAM registration has been renewed.  Culligan of Hays has an available RO unit that will meet compliance regulations for our KDHE contract.
Maintenance/Water/Wastewater Notes:  Water samples were lost in the mail resulting in a KDHE violation being issued.  S. Waterhouse proposes all future mailings be sent from the La Crosse Post Office to facilitate tracking samples to avoid future violations.  S. Waterhouse has graveled the area by the sewer pump. He will purchase t-posts when we purchase fencing supplies.  W. Stark suggested placing gravel in an expanded area around the sewer pump and then spraying to prevent mower damage to exposed pipe.  J. Jordan sprayed the city parking lot on April 10.
Old Business:  Telephone alerts have been installed for the sewer pump station.  The sewer access road is completed. The sewer renovation project is complete except for fencing and finalizing paperwork. The City is still awaiting USDA approval to install conduit for water wells. The mayor is reminded to check with the Rush County entities for suitable dates for a city-wide cleanup.
New Business:   S. Waterhouse requested the city consider assisting St. Joseph’s Church with parking lot maintenance.   He will contact Judy Hoffman to discuss this.  Also, S. Waterhouse questioned whether there are ordinances for parking semi-trucks in town with potential flammable loads.  B. Matal suggested he contact J. Hoffman with this to see if the church has any concerns. W. Stark noted that the truck is parked away from all church buildings, and not near any residences. 
Calendar / City Events:  No events pending.
The list of bills was presented for approval.  B. Matal moved to approve payment of the bills, D. Warner seconded, vote unanimous, motion passed.
The next regular meeting is scheduled for May 9, 2022, at 6:00 p.m.
There being no further business to discuss, K. Herrman moved to adjourn, S. Schmidt seconded, vote unanimous, motion carried.  The meeting adjourned at 6:35 p.m.


							_____________________________________
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							_____________________________________
							City Clerk








